Crossett city council met in special session June 27, 2018 at 4:00 p.m. at the Crossett Economic Development Building.
Present:		Mayor McCormick
Council Members:  Martin, Rowe, Foster, Marshall and Rodgers

Absent: 		Clerk/Treasurer Walthall, City Attorney Hamilton,
			Councilman James Knight

Mayor McCormick announced that the purpose of this meeting is to discuss the energy survey by Entegrity with Sam Selig.

Mayor McCormick turned the floor over to Mr. Selig.

[bookmark: _GoBack]Mr. Selig mentioned several projects that qualified for the energy savings.  These projects included LED lighting at 8 separate facilities, HVAC upgrades on 8 units, and a solar power facility for producing energy.  He added that with this scope of work, he projects around a $15,000 surplus which could be used to repair beams that are broke at the Crossett Youth Center.

Questions concerning whether $15,000 would be adequate amount to cover all the work needed to be done at the youth center.  There may be more facilities to better appropriate the $15,000.  Renovating the bay area at the police department to be used as a courtroom was mentioned.  More research will need to be done to determine where the excess funding should be used.

Discussion concerning the location of the solar plant determined that the Crossett Sports Complex was not a good site for the facility.  The sewer pond or the airport may be better options.  

Some council members expressed a renewed desire for Crossett Water Commission to be included with the energy savings project.  Mr. Selig was asked to get in touch with the current commissioners to see if they are interested.  Mr. Selig stated that he would, but a contract extension may be needed.  All agree that this is the direction the would like to go.

With no further discussion, the meeting was adjourned.
			
	          	
Jesse Walthall, Clerk/Treasurer				Marshall S. McCormick/Mayor


  
